


       MINUTES                            Minute 19
of the

Army Health Services Historical Research Group Meeting

Held at 6pm on Tuesday 19th August 2008

at the

Naval, Military and Air Force Club of South Australia (Inc.)

Attendees: 
COL B Perks (Chair) COL A Summers (minute secretary) LTCOL S Kuusk, 


COL J Aiello, COL S Cameron, GPCAPT C Verco, COL D Beard, COL M Jelly. 

Apologies:         COL B Beal, COL P Byrne, COL B Mollison, LCDR A Swain,
1. Minutes of the previous meetings
· 8th July 2008 general meeting, accepted

· 12th July 2008 workshop, accepted

2.
Business and actions arising from Minutes 

2.1
Website Update: 

COL Perks briefed the meeting with the progress of website discussed at the last Corps 
Committee meeting. 
2.2
Contacts with retired RAAMC members:


2.2.1
Magarey diary



LTCOL Kuusk informed the meeting that he understood the original diary 


was placed in the Mortlock library and he will follow this up to confirm.  


LTCOL Kuusk took the diary to read from this meeting and it is to go to COL 


Beard next.

2.2.2     LTCOL R Kenihan and Harry Nott 



Nothing further to report

2.2.3 
COL Hanson



Nothing further to report


2.2.4
John Davis Photos 



The photos will now be taken by LTCOL Kuusk to AMOSA to see if 


they can be copied.  Due to the size of the photo album and the inability to 

remove photos from the album COL Summers was unable to scan them.

2.2.5
WW1 Trench maps



COL Perks met with Hagen, who undertakes all the copying of documents 

and photographs for AMOSA, to discuss the copying of the maps 



acquired when he and COL Byrne visited John Davis.  Hagen advised that 


because of the size of the maps it would be better to take them to a 



professional architectural copying facility.  COL Perks had two of the 


maps professionally copied on to disc as a sample for the group. LTCOL 


Kuusk informed the group that he had a contact that has all the 



appropriate equipment to make professional copies of the maps and he 


would take all the maps to him to obtain a quote for the group to consider. 


It was decided by the committee that an action plan was needed to ensure 


the preservation and record of these maps, given that the current owners 


wish them to be returned after we have had them copied.



2.2.6
Harry Medcalf Fisher



COL Perks has suggested that his son-in-law comes to talk to the committee in 



the near future. 


2.2.7 
Staff Surgeon Steel



Nothing further to report



2.2.8
RAAMC Officers Training Wing Photo 


COL Perks through this group’s funds has had the RAAMC Officers 




Training Wing Photo 1962 professionally restored from the 





original photo provided by COL Beard. Two framed copies have been 




made, one to be presented to our Patron and one to be presented 3 HSB to 



replace the badly damaged copy in the unit.  


It was suggested that our Patron COL Beard present the photo to 3 HSB after the church 


service on 22nd Sept 2008.
2.3
Business Arising from July Workshop 


2.3.1 
Terms of Reference

COL Aiello has undertaken to formulate a draft Terms of Reference for 


this group to consider and it is still in progress.

2.3.2
Database



COL Jelly has discussed with his son Andrew Jelly the Excel database that 


they are currently using to collect serving and ex-serving members of the 


Health Services.  He reported that he would explore whether there was a 



better software package to meet the needs of a larger database. LTCOL 



Kuusk informed the group that he had used the Excel database for his 



records of the Dental Corps and that it had wide capabilities and should 



suit our needs. LTCOL Kuusk will bring his database format to the next 



meeting for the group to see its capabilities. COL Perks agreed to also 



discuss with Major John Straskye the possibility of a database collection 



system through the website.


2.3.3
Function



After deliberation it was decided to have a dinner for group members and 


partners only after the AGM on 9th December 2008 at the Naval Military 



and Air Force Club. COL Summers to book the venue.  


2.3.4
Additional members to the committee



The group still wishes to pursue 2 more members for the committee. One 


who is not a military member but has an interest in medical military 



history preferably with media experience. One who will be able to 



contribute to the preservation of the history of other ranks in the RAAMC.  



To facilitate this LTCOL Kuusk and GPCAPT Verco invite a 




suitable non military candidate each to the 4th Sept and 7th Oct meetings 



respectively. 

2.4
Rural membership



COL Perks has officially welcomed LTCOL J Shepherd as a rural member of this 

group.

2.5
60th Anniversary of the Royal Australian Regiment 


No further action 


2.6
3 FD AMB/3 GEN HOSP re-union 



This function was attended by many of the committee members.  All agreed that it was 


very successful in bringing together ex Health service members who have not met for 


some years.



COL Aiello also informed the meeting that Major Lindsay Hembrow has 



catalogued and recorded on disc all the memorabilia from the three messes 



(Officers, Sergeants, OR) previously operated at the Warradale Barracks. These 



artifacts are currently held in the new messes at Warradale.


It was noted that it is important to establish the current whereabouts of all Corps property 


as a perpetual record.

2.7
Paulatim article. 



Nothing further to report.


2.8
Letterhead



COL Summers had forwarded a draft letterhead design for the committee to 



consider.  After much discussion it was decided to continue to proceed with a 



designing a letterhead for the group to use. 
         3.
Correspondence



Nil

         4.
Treasurer’s Report



The treasurer reported verbally that the issue over COL Jelly’s donation had been 


resolved and that we had received a further donation of $100.  Due to the treasurer 


being away a formal report was not presented but will be at the next meeting.

          5.
New Business



5.1
School Projects



COL Perks reported that it had been brought to his attention that some members 



of the committee had engaged in talking to schools about Health Services military 


history. This included COL Beard, COL Summers and LTCOL Kuusk. Col Perks also 


had recently been interviewed by a school student.



It was agreed by the group that this was an important aspect of our mandate and 



required more in-depth discussion of how we could facilitate contact with school 



students than time currently allowed at this meeting.  The group resolved to defer 


this to the next meeting to allow proper consideration of the issue.



5.2
The Story of the RAMC 



COL R Freeman has provided the group with a copy of the above small booklet.  



Copies will be provided to members.


5.3
Facilities available at AMOSA 


COL Summers reminded the group that the Army Museum of South Australia 



has many preservation facilities and we should always check with the museum 



first to see if they can offer us the service we require. Often this will be at no or 



very little cost to our group.


5.4
Reminder change of office, (minute secretary)



COL Summers informed the group that her position of minute secretary was for 



two years.  Her term will finish after the AGM in December this year and that 



another member of the group will need to take over from her in this position.


5.5
Proposed Layout of a General Hospital



COL Perks drew the group’s attention to a framed drawing of a 1st draft of a 



proposed layout of a General Hospital dated 1st October 1978.  This was 




discovered in a cleanup of the Q store at 3 HSB.  Also discovered with the layout 


was a plan for water and electricity reticulation for the General Hospital. COL 



Perks stressed the importance of retaining and recording such items as the 



knowledge of the layout of a General Hospital would soon be lost to future 



serving Health personnel. COL Perks expressed his thanks to the RSM of 3 HSB 



for providing the framed drawing for this meeting for the group to see.


It was decided to have the drawing digitally scanned and posted on to the website to 


stimulate debate.

5.6
Photograph



A group photograph was taken to be posted on the website.


5.7
Presentation to Patron



A framed picture of the RAAMC Training Wing 1962 was formally presented to 



COL Don Beard as Patron of the Health Services Historical Research Group.  



Photograph of the presentation to be posted on the website. 

5.8
Meeting concluded 1945. 


Next meeting Tuesday 2nd September



Six members stayed to dinner after the meeting. COL B Perks COL A Summers 



 LTCOL S Kuusk, COL S Cameron, GPCAPT C Verco, COL M Jelly. 
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